
MANAGER’S DESK FOR THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2019 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 

 

THIS MONTH I AM SHARING DEVOTIONAL THOUGHTS BASED ON CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

FROM THE WEBSITE BIBLE.COM.   TODAY… 

It Came Upon A Midnight Clear 

When the new heaven and earth shall own the Prince of Peace, their King, 

And the whole world send back the song which now the angels sing. 

When the angels first sang about peace on earth and goodwill to all men, the shepherds must have 

wondered what was going on. They certainly didn’t hear angelic choirs everyday, and first century 

Palestine was hardly a peaceful place. The streets buzzed with rumors of revolution and the tension often 

boiled over into violence. Society was split along lines of gender, race, wealth, and religion. The shepherds 

themselves were only a few rungs above beggars on the social ladder. For some of us, Christmas itself is a 

time to be with friends and family, but for others it reminds us that we are alone or separated from loved 

ones. Two thousand years later, we seem to be as far as ever from “heaven on earth.” 

Many people in the first century were expecting a quick fix for the world’s problems, and of course that 

didn’t happen. It still hasn’t happened. But Christmas reminds us of God’s promise to bring in a kingdom 

where wars, injustice, and even death will be a thing of the past, and where we will live together with God. 

That’s our hope. God does have a plan. The best really is to come. 

In the meantime, God continues to show His love to us in so many ways. He provides for our needs. He 

answers our prayers. He invites us to start living today like citizens of the kingdom that has not yet been 

fully revealed. We can love one another as Christ loved us, here and now. We can show His compassion 

and His unconditional love to others, today. We can experience a foretaste of the new Heaven and earth, 

right now. We can share that experience with others. And we can do all this in the knowledge that God’s 

Kingdom will prevail and that the whole of creation will one day see the truth that those shepherds heard on 

a remote, Palestinian hillside. 

FROM THE WEBSITE – BIBLE.COM. 

HAVE YOU ORDERED OUR 2020 SCRIPTURE TEXT WALL CALENDAR YET? MANY HAVE 

AND SOME ARE ASKING IF WE HAVE MAILED THEM YET. MY NEXT STATEMENT ANSWERS 

THAT QUESTION. THE CALENDARS FINALLY ARRIVED AT OUR OFFICES YESTERDAY. THE 

CALENDARS ARE FREE FOR THE ASKING WITH THE KEY WORDS ‘FOR THE ASKING. THEY 

ARE NOT SENT AUTOMATICALLY. 

THANK YOU FOR KEEPING WRVM IN YOUR PRAYERS AND PUTTING US ON YOUR GIFT 

LIST. 

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:  WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174 

OR GIVE ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG. 

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 


